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3. DOUGLAS COLLEGE INTERNATIONAL , cont’d 
 
 

Reference: Appendix “A” and 
 http://www.douglas.bc.ca/news/douglas-initiates-independen-review-of-chinese-partnership-programs.html  
 
 

4. PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
  
The President offered apologies for his late arrival, necessitated by formalities associated with the 
afternoon’s opening of the Aboriginal Gathering Place. He reported that the College had completed its 
survey of faculty and staff on implementation of the Strategic Plan, and that commentary and entire survey 
contents would be released. The President reported that Strategic Plan town hall meetings were being 
planned for February 2012, and invited and responded to questions. 
 
 
5.  COMMITTEE, LIAISON REPORTS 
5.1 Board Executive and Governance Committee (BEGC) 
 

BEGC Chair Paul Wates reported on the Committee’s meetings of December 2011 and January 2012, 
during which the BEGC reviewed Board development and education opportunities and confirmed 
representation at upcoming Association of Canadian Community Colleges (ACCC) and Association of 
Governing Boards (AGB) conferences, and timing of the Board’s October 13, 2012 retreat.  
 
The BEGC Chair advised that the Board’s ad hoc committees had begun work toward achievement of the 
Board’s 2011-12 goals, and that the BEGC looked forward to receipt of those committees’ reports and 
recommendations. The Chair invited questions; there were none. 
 
  
5.2  Audit and Finance Committee (AFC) 

 

AFC Chair Shelley Williams reported on the Committee’s January 17, 2012 meeting, which included a 
session with auditors. That portion of the meeting fo
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5.5 Report: Education Council Liaison 
 

Board Liaison Bruce Clarke had no additional information to report. 
 
 
5.6 Liaison Report: Douglas College Foundation 
 

Foundation Liaison Bruce Clarke reported that the Foundation had been identified as a finalist for the 
upcoming TriCities Chamber of Commerce Business Excellence Awards, in the “Not for Profit of the 
Year” category. 
 

 
6. BOARD CHAIR’S REPORT 
6.1 General 
 
The Board Chair commended all involved in the afternoon’s formal opening of the Aboriginal Gathering 
Place by the Honourable Steven L. Point, OBC, Lieutenant Governor of British Columbia, which was also 
attended by fellow Board members Bruce Clarke, Peter Kendrick and Jim Utley. He reported on the 
December 2011 seasonal socials for College employees. 
 
The Chair reported on confirmation that the Ministry of Advanced Education (AVED) had received the 
Board’s November 2011 Notice of Position (NOP) for its July 2012 vacancy, and submissions 
recommending reappointment of Board members Peter Kendrick, Jim Utley and Shelley Williams, and that 
the Board had provided AVED a copy of the Board Competencies Matrix, which reflected the current 
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Appendix “A” 

 

 

 



 

The Douglas College Board today announced it has initiated an independent review 
of the policies and procedures governing the college's partnership programs in 
China. 

The review follows up on issues raised in a 2010 internal review of the college's partnership programs related to the 
Heilongjiang Institute of Science and Technology (HIST) in Harbin, China.  

"Our internal review identified issues around English-language proficiency and supplemental exams, which led to changes 
that were implemented by faculty and administration in 2010 and 2011," says Paul Wates, Chair of the Douglas College 
Board. "The independent review is to ensure that those changes have been effective and sufficient in 2012 to meet 
Douglas College standards."  

Following the internal review in 2010, changes were made to the program: admiere min the programs as well as the processes and structures 
in place for the oversight of the programs in China. The findings of the report will be available to the public following its 
conclusion in March.  

"We are committed to international education as part of our strategic plan," Wates says. "We are also committed to 
academic excellence, whether our programs are in Canada or around the world."  




